
STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT. OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION

DIVISION OF RADIOLOGICAL HEALTH

L&C ANNEX - THIRD FLOOR
401 CHURCH STREET

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243

March 4, 2008

Mr. Stephen Dembek, Branch Chief
Export Controls and International Organizations
Office of International Programs
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Dear Mr. Dembek:

SUBJECT: Applications for NRC Import License IW023 and NRC Export License XWO0 3

This letter acknowledges, your letter dated February 19, 2008, with attachments,
concerning the import and export license applications from EnergySolutions for the
transfer of radioactive waste from Italy to Duratek (EnergySolutions) facilities in
Tennessee.

Upon review of this information and the references to the authorizations granted by the
Tennessee Radioactive Material Licenses issued to Duratek, the Division finds no
technical reason to prohibit the processing of this described waste at Duratek facilities in
Tennessee.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on these applications.

Sincerely,

Manager

and Conservation


